FOX LAKE NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING-NOVEMBER 1, 2020

The annual Neighborhood meeting was held at the pavilion in Fox Lake Park. President Randy Pohlmann called the meeting to order at 3:05. 

Randy began the meeting dispelling some erroneous information about subdivision fees. The fees are $175 right now, and we have no desire to raise them. He explained that there are many cases of non payment and that there are lawsuits filed to recover fees. We need the money to pay bills. We have to mow and maintain lake. While it was suggested that we replace the current electric lights with solar lights, this is not a viable alternative to high electric bills. The St. Louis County codes are very specific on what public street lights must provide in the way of lumens. Solar lights do not fulfill this requirement. We have Ameren to replace our lights when the bulbs burn out and when someone runs over the poles. The fees were $75 when the subdivision was started, but the indentures allow for cost-of-living increases, which if we had followed, would have been $359 by now. We are trying to keep the fees reasonable. 

Randy also addressed safety issues brought about by speeders in neighborhood. The County will not put in speed bumps, dips, or stop signs on our streets. St. Louis County Police Officer, Jason Kapayou was there to address concerns about safety issues. He answered many questions. He spoke about what they can and can't do in relation to our calls. He said we should call supervisor to report continued problems. There were many questions and concerns brought to officer. Cars need to be licensed and driveable to be on street.

There are some trees on common ground that need to be removed as they are leaning over property lines and may cause property damage if they come down. These will be checked and plan made to resolve the problem.

Trash cans need to be on curbs and not in streets. Loose trash in streets goes into storm sewers and into lake, so please don't litter. Everyone needs to be responsible for litter, but do so safely.  

Randy also addressed information about the Lake. Funds were spent on lake maintenance to keep algae growth down. The fountain hasn't worked for several years. The algae hasn't been a problem with the company that treats the lake every summer. It is recommended that if you fish the lake, you practice catch and release.

Our indentures are very outdated. We need to update them. One of the items up for change is rental properties, especially by large holding companies. Mr. Gregory Porter, from North St. Louis Co. Problem Solving spoke about changing indentures to exclude rentals. We will need 75% of the neighborhood homeowners to agree to the changes.

Randy talked about replacing swings on swing set. The front entrance has been hit many times, and we are looking at large boulders to set in the front entrance to protect it from errant drivers.

Those in attendance for the meeting were: Randy Pohlmann, Mike and Anita Kost, Lisa Sandor, B.J. Arnold, Denny Smith, Mary and Clarence Calvert, Barry and Anita Lee, Gabrielle Weston, Angela F. and Ronnell House, Ed and Kris Balsat, L'Angel Keys, Kaitlyn and Kolten Leffler, Robert Fields, Wade Holman, Donna Johnson, Vicki Nelson, Carole Myers, Darren Jeffries, Brenda and Louis Cross, Timothy and Pamela Taylor, Moses F., Officer Kapayou, and Gregory Porter.


Respectfully submitted,


Anita Boyd Kost

